
National Finance Center 

CAPPS Notification 

2019 Annual Pay Raise (#35723) 

January 15, 2019 

Dear Customer: 

In accordance with Executive Order 13856 of December 28, 2018, the National Finance 

Center (NFC) will not process an across-the-board January 2019 pay increase for 

Federal employees; however, activity is being conducted for those Agencies with certain 

authority to enact pay increases for their employees. In those cases, any authorized pay 

increases should be submitted in accordance with previously issued guidance. 

As part of Project 35723, 2019 Annual Pay Raise, a tentative timeline for pay raise 

activities was previously provided. Please note that due to the Executive Order, those 

activities are being conducted on a limited basis, only where needed as indicated 

above. 

As a result, NFC has returned to its normal processing schedule, with daily PINE 

processing beginning on Monday, January 14, 2019. 

Please submit any questions to the Annual Pay Raise Mailbox, 

Annual.PayRaise@usda.gov. 

 
Thank You, 
2019 Annual Pay Raise Team  
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